
Senate Connnittee on Educational Policy 
-Minutes-

November 20, 1986 

Attendance: Mary Young, Crystal Hanscome, lawrence Goodman, John Clark, 
Roland Guyette, Marvin Mattson, Jim Moller, Andrew Collins (Chair), 
SUsan Collison, Naomi Scheman, Gretchen Kreuter (ex officio) , Ian 
Maitland, Robert Myers, Patricia 'lhomas (staff). 

Guests: Richard Heydinger, Wilbert Ahern 

Minutes: 'Ihe minutes were approved as written. 

Graduation rates: Dr. Heydinger, Senior Assistant to the President, gave a 
slide presentation and explained in greater detail the backgroun:i 
materials which had :been mailed to ccmni ttee members prior to the 
meeting. '!he data, based on students who entered the University in 
fall 1977, showed that only 16.9% of the entering freshmen and 51.7% of 
transfer students graduated from the University in four years. Most 
students take longer to graduate. After eight years, 49.5% of the 
entering freshmen and 61.1% of the transfer students had graduated. 

If students were divided into part-time (those averaging less than 12 
credits per quarter) and full-time (those averaging 12 or more credits 
per quarter) , the figures show that 79. 5% of the full-time students 
finish their degrees while only 21.1% of the part-time students had 
graduated after 8 years. 'Ihus, it seems clear that the overall 
completion rate is heavily driven by the number of part-time students. 

'Ihe average ability level of our entering students, as measured by the 
number of high-ability students, ACT scores, or high school rank, is 
low compared with many of the Big Ten schools. 'Ihe University's 
traditional emphasis on access has implicitly recognized and accepted 
the fact that there is a trade-off between access and graduation rates. 
Almost 18% of our students drop out in their first year. 

It is also important to realize that a large number of students 
transfer in from other state institutions and transfer out to those 
institutions. Moreover, a large number "stop out" for one or several 
quarters and then retmn. While only 50% overall of the students who 
enter the University as freshmen complete a degree at the University, 
55% of those who leave go to another educational institution. If those 
students finish degrees at the other institutions, the completion rate 
would jump to 77.5% 

Dr. Heydinger acknowledged that graduation rates might not be the most 
appropriate method of evaluating the University's performance and 
suggested that SCEP might find alternative means to measure the 
University's quality. 

Core CUrriculum Proposal at University of Minnesota, Morris: Professor 
Ahern from Morris described the proposal and the progress of 



deliberations. He explained that general education in the liberal arts 
at Morris has two important goals. 'Ihe first is to become familiar 
with the process of liberal leanring by acquiring the intellectual 
skills, the conununication skills, and the framework of knowledge 
necessary for successful advanced work. 'Ihe second is to expand one's 
intellectual perspectives, gaining enough understanding of the 
principal areas of htnnan endeavor to be able to learn more when 
necessary in the future and to have a sense of the limits of one's 
knowledge. 

The process of liberal leanring begins in the freshman year when all 
freshmen take the Fall Freshman Course, a five-credit course which 
provides an intellectual framework for the rest of the liberal arts 
program. Students are also required to take College Writing I and II, 
five credits beyond the University entrance standard for foreign 
language, one speech course, two ''W'' courses which emphasize the 
writing of short papers, one "C" course which familiarizes the student 
with canputers, and one five credit course above the 1000 level outside 
the division of their major field. 

Because college graduates need breadth as well as depth in their 
education, students at Morris are required to expand their knowledge in 
three areas: 'Ihe Self and others, Arts and Experience, and Fhysical and 
Abstract worlds. 

Discussion followed. 

The next meeting will be 'Ihursday, December 4, 1986, from 9:15 a.m.-
11:00 a.m. in 608 carrpus Club. 
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